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Ministry of Foreign Affairs 

 

Note 18/2012 

 

 The Ministry of Foreign Affairs – Directorate General for Political Affairs – 
Directorate of the Environment – National Whaling Commissioner – is honoured to 
address the Honourable Secretary General of the International Whaling Commission 
concerning the Uruguayan payments to the Commission. 

 Commission records will show that ever since Uruguay re-joined the Commission, 
our country has paid its financial commitments within the corresponding fiscal exercise. 

 However, for reasons resulting from internal accounting procedures, said payments 
have not been made effective within the dates stipulated by the International Whaling 
Commission, namely prior to the Annual Meeting, traditionally held in July. 

 In view of this, the only alternative for Uruguay to exercise its legitimate voting right 
is that our country be allowed to pay its 2012 dues in October 2012.  In this sense, 
Uruguay pledges to make its payment at that time and, beginning in 2013, it will have an 
internal procedure in place aimed to make its payments within the stipulated terms. 

 Therefore, we request that this situation be brought before the Assembly prior to 
the Report on Voting Rights, informing of the Uruguayan history of annual payments, so 
this body may allow our country to participate with full voting rights on occasion of the 
upcoming 64th Meeting to be held in Panama City on 2-6 July, 2012. 

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs – Directorate General for Political Affairs – 
Directorate of the Environment – National Whaling Commission – hereby expresses its 
highest appreciation to the Honourable Secretary General of the International Whaling 
Commission. 

 

      Montevideo, 12 June 2012 

(signed) 
To the Honourable Secretary General 
Of the International Whaling Commission 
Mr. Simon Brockington 
Present  
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